Georgia Department of Natural Resources

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. S.E., Suite 1462 East, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Chris Clark, Commissioner

Environmental Protection Division

F. Allen Barnes, Director

Land Protection Branch

Mark Smith, Chief

404-657-8600

September 24, 2010

VIA E-MAIL AND REGULAR MAIL c OPY

Mrs. Ruth Yardum

Mr. John Yardum

P.O. Box 5754

Sherman Oaks, California 91413

Re: Voluntary Remediation Plan and Application
Mindis Recycling-Shredding Division
HSI Site No. 10443
Atlanta, Fulton County, Georgia
Tax Parcel 17-0245-11-058-8

Dear Mrs. Yardum and Mr. Yardum:

In a letter dated May 3, 2010, the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD)
required removal of wood waste from your property to resolve violations associated with the
Rules for Comprehensive Solid Waste Management and submittal of a revised Voluntary
Remediation Program application, conceptual site model, and preliminary investigation and
remediation plan by no later than June 29, 2010. As of this date, EPD has not received the
revised application, conceptual site model, and plan. Furthermore, EPD has issued you a
September 10, 2010 notice of violation for failure to remove the wood waste on your property.

Therefore, based on the above information and a discussion with your attorney, who
indicated you would not be submitting the revised application, conceptual site model, and plan,
you are no longer being considered an applicant pursuant to the Voluntary Remediation
Program Act.

If you have any questions, please contact Kristen Ritter Rivera at (404) 657-8600.

Sincerely,

Yot 2K
Mark Smith, Chief
Land Protection Branch

c:  Barbara H. Gallo, Krevolin Horst LLC
Joseph C. Chancey, Drew Eckl Farnham, LLP
Garey Simpson, LandMark Resources, LLC
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